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PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB 

 

 

APRIL 2019 VOL. 22,   ISSUE 8 

NEXT MEETING : MONDAY,  APRIL 1, 2019 

TIME: 7:30 PM.  DOORS WILL BE OPEN 7:00 PM 

LOCATION:  VFW HALL, POST #5335.   

500 NE 21st  AVENUE, BOYNTON BEACH, FL 33435.   

PHONE 561-737-4102 

 

DIRECTIONS:   

FROM I-95:  EXIT GATEWAY BLVD AND PROCEED 

EAST TO NE 4TH STREET.  RIGHT ONTO NE 4TH ST 

AND A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21st AVENUE.  VFW 

HALL ON RIGHT SIDE  

 

FROM US-1: PROCEED TO GATEWAY BLVD AND 

HEAD WEST.  PROCEED TO NE 4TH ST AND TURN 

LEFT/SOUTH.  MAKE A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21ST 

AVENUE.  VFW HALL ON RIGHT SIDE 

An organization of active and retired New York City Police Officers of all ranks.   

A MEMBER OF NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICA 

10-13 ® A Registered Trademark 

3100 

The First 10-13 Club in America 

Post Office Box 1511, Boynton Beach FL, 33435 

Visit our NEW Club Website: 

WWW.PBC1013.COM 

 

President John 

Caparosa bestowing the 

2019 

Person of the Year 

award to Past President  

Jim Andrade 
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PBC 10-13 Club 

Executive Board 

 

 

 

 

 

President  

John Caparosa 

Telephone 561-706-8339 

Email: JPCpd6694@aol.com 

 

Vice President  

Mark Mekler 

Telephone 914-329-2830  

 

Treasurer  

Leo Itzkowitz 

Telephone 561-434-9574 

 

Secretary  

Gordon Nash 

Telephone 561-632-7764 

 

Sergeant At Arms and  

Quartermaster 

Hank Friedman 

Telephone 646-831-2847 

 

Health and Welfare 

Leo Itzkowitz 561-434-9574 

 

Directors: 

Ted Johnson 

Jim Andrade 

James Mooney 

 

Special Events 

Mark Mekler 

914-329-2830 

 

Publicity: 

Bobby Leupp 

561-512-7817 

 

Chaplain  

Rev. Rick Riccardi 

Telephone 561-533-1459  

10/18 

Greetings. Our next meeting will be Monday, April 1, 2019. Please plan to be 
there.  I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Past President Jim 
Andrade who was the recipient of the 2019 PBC 10-13 club Man of the Year.  
Jim was the obvious choice for his many years of dedicated service to our 
club. Speakers for the April meeting will include Dr. Robert Lane, DDS, a Sen-
ior Care Coordinator, and a representative from Allegro senior living communi-
ties.  For those of you looking for another career in law enforcement, the PBC 
School Police are hiring.  (See page 7 in the newsletter for additional informa-
tion) They offer decent pay and benefits, with plenty of vacation time.  See 
you at the April meeting.   
John Caparosa, President   

      (561) 242-0568 
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Report of PB 10-13 meeting  3/4/19    There were 40 members in attendance 
 
 

 
 

President Caparosa opened the meeting with the pledge and a prayer 
 
President Caparosa introduced guest speaker Attorney Andrew Curtis who specializes in wills and 
trusts.  Mr. Curtis recommends that upon drawing up a will, a revocable trust should be done as 
well.  Mr. Curtis will gladly review any documents you may already have in place to make sure you 
are well covered.  Mr. Curtis can be reached at (800) 737-8784 
 
President Caparosa presented the Palm Beach County 10-13 Club 2019 Man of the Year award to 
Past President Jim Andrade for his years of dedicated service to the club. (see photo on page 1) 
 
Arnie Dansky, President of FOP Lodge NY3100 was introduced and addressed the membership on 
several topics including the joint FOP/10-13 club picnic which had over 100 people in attendance, 
and the upcoming funeral of founding FOP member and 10-13 member Lenny DiCristino. 
 
Bobby Leupp was introduced and talked about the next Komedy night which is scheduled to take 
place on April 6 (see additional information on page 12).  Bobby also mentioned that the Nam 
Knights will hold it annual Rock and Roll Sunday this year on May 19th.  More information to follow. 
 
President Caparosa attended the National President’s meeting and gave his report: Scholarships for 
grandchildren will be $1K each child; 911 benefit funding which began at $7.3B is now down to $2B 
 
FOP Lodge NY3100 is sponsoring an HR 212 Certification course on Friday, April 12th in conjunc-
tion with a minor league NY Mets game in Port St. Lucie.  This certification course is open to mem-
bers of our club as well. (See page 6 for additional information) 
 
 

 

$43 was collected for POPPA 
 

There were three 50/50 winners of $25 each: 
 

Harold Boyland  
Harold Siegel 
Elizabeth Broderick (donated back to the club) 
 
The Attendance Award of $10 would have been won by Joseph Friedrich had he been present.  
Next months award will be $20.00 
 
 

 
Submitted by Gordon Nash, Secretary 
 

Greetings. Our next meeting will be Monday, April 1, 2019. Please plan to be 
there.  I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Past President Jim 
Andrade who was the recipient of the 2019 PBC 10-13 club Man of the Year.  
Jim was the obvious choice for his many years of dedicated service to our 
club. Speakers for the April meeting will include Dr. Robert Lane, DDS, a Sen-
ior Care Coordinator, and a representative from Allegro senior living communi-
ties.  For those of you looking for another career in law enforcement, the PBC 
School Police are hiring.  (See page 7 in the newsletter for additional informa-
tion) They offer decent pay and benefits, with plenty of vacation time.  See 
you at the April meeting.   
John Caparosa, President   
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The PBA is stepping up its public fight with the state Parole Board. 
 

Union officials will now hand deliver letters opposing cop killers’ parole to the New York Department 
of Corrections and Community Supervision until it restores the online service to send in the letters. 
“DOCCS’ Parole Board is clearly not interested in hearing from police supporters or from those who 
believe that cop-killers should never be paroled,” PBA President Patrick J. Lynch said in a statement 
Sunday. “We will not allow those voices to be silenced or ignored.” 
Officials at the state Department of Corrections say it has not prevented anyone from voicing their 
opinion and the union is just looking for special treatment. 
“The PBA’s most recent attack on the Board of Parole is disingenuous and is effectively a demand 
for exclusive access to the Board that is not otherwise provided to any other New Yorker,” said 
spokesman Thomas Mailey. “While an e-mail address was made temporarily available for PBA sub-
missions to the Board, that exclusive avenue was discontinued five years ago.” 
The discontinued program, “Keep Cop-Killers in Jail,” was established in 2012 as a way for New 
Yorkers to object to the paroling of someone convicted of murdering police through the PBA’s online 
tool, which would send a letter to the panel ruling on the person’s release. 
It was only recently realized by the union that function was shut down after two years, without no-
tice. The PBA says as many as 200,000 letters never made it to the commissioners. In 2018, the 
union recorded nearly 50,000 letters in protest. 
Lynch sent a letter to the DOCCS chairwoman, Tina Stanford, on March 1 demanding the electronic 
service be restored and has yet to hear back. 
“The Board always has – and continues to – accept letters that are electronically submitted through 
the Department website or submitted by mail,” Mailey said. 
 

SBA Responds to Inaccurate Press Reports  
 

Over the past few days, several local newspapers cited “multiple sources” in reporting that a male 
sergeant assigned to the 75 Precinct engaged in a sexual tryst with his female driver during a mid-
night tour. The sources gave explicit details about the encounter and they also stated that the entire 
incident was captured on a body-cam recording. 
After a brief but thorough investigation, this allegation proved to be false and the entire incident was 
deemed to be a hoax. 
The press coverage of this “incident” is an egregious example of irresponsible reporting at the high-
est levels because the authors made no attempt to substantiate the sordid allegations. I would hope 
that they put their sources on notice that in the future they will not be taken at their word. All accusa-
tions, whether criminal, civil, or administrative, must be corroborated at some level – so the actions 
of these reporters were extremely reckless and imprudent. 
The press, which is supposed to be held to the highest standards of accountability, allowed these 
buffoons, posing as reliable police sources, to advance its old and tired anti-police narrative. If the 
press is to be taken seriously when it comes to the reporting of alleged police misconduct, they must 
start reviewing their own protocol when it comes to taking sources at their word. 
I’m sorry that you had to read these despicable articles and I remind you that you are without ques-
tion the most professional and proficient frontline supervisors in the world. 

https://nypost.com/2019/03/08/silencing-pleas-to-keep-cop-killers-in-prison/


5  

Widow of cop killed in botched robbery gets $50K from police charity  
 

The widow of a police officer who was tragically killed during a botched Queens robbery is getting by 
with help a little help from her friends in blue — in the form of a $50,000 check. 
Leanne Simonsen, 44, whose husband, Detective Brian Simonsen, was killed in the line of duty on 
Feb. 12, was presented with the check on Friday at her Riverhead home by Blue Lives Matter NYC, 
a group that helps police families in times of need. 
see also 
 “She kept thanking us and saying how important it was and how special it was and how much it 
meant to her,” said NYPD Sgt. Joseph Imperatrice, the president and founder of the group. “It’s hard 
for these families because one day you have a normal life and the next day, you lose a loved one… 
It’s still fresh, it was five weeks ago and she’s still getting used to the new support system.” 
Prosecutors say Christopher Ransom’s robbery of a T-Mobile store in Queens ended up causing 
Simonsen’s death by friendly fire. Sgt. Matthew Gorman was also wounded during the gunfire. 
The money will help Leanne Simonsen get by while she waits for benefits from the city to kick in, Im-
peratrice said. 
“This will definitely give her some peace of mind so at least for the next couple of months she can 
focus on getting her mind right and whatever she needs to do to heal,” he said. 
Imperatrice said Simonsen’s donation, which was presented with help from fellow widow Lisa Tuoz-
zolo, who lost her husband, Sgt. Paul Tuozzolo, in 2016, was the largest donation BLM NYC has 
presented so far. 
Imperatrice said the group raised the money by making and selling memorial T-shirts with Brian Si-
monsen’s name on it. They sold 7,000 T-shirts in nearly 36 hours and donated 100 percent of the 
proceeds to Leanne Simonsen. 
 

Judge rules confidential NYPD records will remain secret 
 

A Manhattan judge issued a ruling Tuesday barring the release of confidential police officer disciplinary re-

cords.  The order is a major win for the Police Benevolent Association, the officers’ union, which sued Mayor 

Bill de Blasio, the city, the NYPD and NYPD Commissioner James O’Neill last year after a March 27, 2018, 

announcement from de Blasio that the city would begin publishing summaries of officers’ disciplinary records 

— with names redacted. 

Manhattan Supreme Court Justice Arthur Engeron’s Tuesday decision firmly sided with the PBA, saying that 

the city’s plan to release documents “simply and clearly flies in the face of the law.” 

Engeron added the proposal would “enable an agency to circumvent a host of statutory protections belonging 

to covered officers.” The Law Department said in a statement that they were “disappointed.” 

An NYPD spokesman said the department is reviewing its legal options. 

City Hall also lamented the decision, and said they would begin working to challenge the ruling through other 

avenues. The PBA, meanwhile, celebrated the decision as a victory for justice. 

(Advertisement) 
Son of LODD MOS Phil Cardillo (Harlem Mosque Shooting) 

https://nypost.com/2019/03/22/widow-of-cop-killed-in-botched-robbery-gets-50k-from-police-charity/
https://nypost.com/2019/02/12/nypd-detective-killed-while-responding-to-robbery-was-struck-by-friendly-fire/
https://nypost.com/2019/03/12/judge-rules-confidential-nypd-records-will-remain-secret/
https://nypost.com/2018/04/11/police-union-fights-to-keep-cops-disciplinary-records-under-wraps/
https://nypost.com/2018/03/27/nypd-to-post-discipline-records-online-wont-reveal-names/


6  

FOP Lodge NY 3100’s Annual HR 218 Shoot and Mets Baseball Game 
 
The Annual HR 218 Certification Course will be held on Friday, April 12th, from 1 PM-630 PM. 
Mets, class A baseball game at Tradition Field immediately following the HR 218 Course 
 
The Certification Course will be held at the St. Lucie Shooting Center  
490 N.W. Concourse Place, 
Port St. Lucie, Florida  34986  
 
FOP 3100 & PB 10-13 Members will be allowed to attend this session. The Certified Range Officer 
(member of 3100) will certify you "on the arm" (just give the instructor at least a $10 Tip, (which will 
be collected at the sign-in). If you are going to attend the Course you must bring the following: 
• 
Your unloaded Gun (revolver bring speed loaders. semi-auto bring extra clip). 
• 
If you have your own noise suppressors and goggles, bring them also. 
• 
Copy of your Florida Driver License 
• 
Your Retired ID 
 
There is no range or target fees 
Since the range is kind enough to let us use their facilities, we encourage you to purchase your 
ammo at the site. 
 
In order to properly fill up the relays, you MUST inform us ASAP, as to what time you would like to 
shoot. We would like to go along with your requests, but it is first come, first served.  
You must also let us know if you will be attending the Mets Class A Baseball game at: 6 :30 PM, and 
NO WEAPONS  ARE ALLOWED IN THE STADIUM. 
 
CONTACT BROTHER JOE BERARDI AT:    FOP3100TREASURER@GMAIL,COM 
 
The game is played at Tradition Field, 525 NW Peacock Blvd. Port St. Lucie, FL 34986, which is lit-
erally across the street from the range. 
Lodge 3100 will be purchasing the tickets, and there will be no charge to our members. 
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Every beat cop in NYPD now has a body camera  
 
Every cop patrolling the city has now been issued a body camera, the NYPD announced. 
All beat cops, sergeants and lieutenants — some 20,000 of the Finest — are now equipped, making 
it the largest body-worn-camera rollout in the nation, said officials, adding that the cameras will 
“strengthen relationships in the communities we serve.” 
“Body-worn cameras enhance the safety and accountability of the dedicated men and women of the 
NYPD while improving their ability to ensure public safety,” said Police Commissioner James 
O’Neill. “This completed rollout marks a significant milestone for the NYPD.” 
The department also has plans to outfit by August 4,000 officers in the Emergency Service Unit, 
Strategic Response Group and Critical Response Command. 
Cops are required to activate the cameras while conducting “investigative and enforcement actions” 
such as stopping and questioning someone, searching a suspect, issuing a summons or making an 
­arrest. 
“If there’s any enforcement actions at all then those cameras should be on,” First Deputy Commis-
sioner Benjamin Tucker said during a press conference at Police Headquarters Wednesday. 
“If you get a radio run and you’re headed to a location, you should have that camera on.” 
Officers who fail to do so are subject to retraining — while those who intentionally obstruct cameras 
face potential departmental investigation, according to officials. 
The NYPD adopted the technology in 2017 after a federal judge deemed the department’s stop-and-
frisk policy unconstitutional and ordered cops to wear cameras in a bid at improving department ac-
countability. 
Since then, police have recorded 3.5 million videos, officials said. 
Police could not immediately say how many of those videos have been released to the public — or 
how many officers have been disciplined for improper use of cameras. 
The department retains footage for 18 months and then the videos are deleted, authorities said. 
New Yorkers got their first look at body-cam footage in September 2017 following the fatal police 
shooting of emotionally disturbed, 31-year-old Miguel Antonio Richards in The Bronx. 
And there have been growing pains — such as the officer who used another cop’s camera to film 
genitals inside a police station house. 
The department had to yank more than 2,900 VIEVU LE-5 body-cam models last fall after one ex-
ploded due to a faulty battery. 
Since the rollout, police unions have sued the mayor and NYPD to block the release of camera foot-
age under the state’s Civil Rights Law 50-A, which shields officers’ personnel files. 
A judge ruled last month that footage can be made public — but the unions have already pledged to 
appeal. 

https://nypost.com/2019/03/06/every-beat-cop-in-nypd-now-has-a-body-camera/
https://nypost.com/2017/04/07/nypd-to-launch-body-camera-pilot-program-this-month/
https://nypost.com/2017/09/14/nypd-releases-first-body-cam-footage-of-fatal-police-shooting/
https://nypost.com/2018/12/01/cop-used-another-officers-body-cam-to-film-his-own-junk-inside-precinct/
https://nypost.com/2018/12/01/cop-used-another-officers-body-cam-to-film-his-own-junk-inside-precinct/
https://nypost.com/2018/10/21/nypd-yanks-new-model-body-cameras-after-one-explodes/
https://nypost.com/2018/01/09/de-blasio-nypd-releasing-body-cam-footage-without-court-order-lawsuit/
https://nypost.com/2018/01/09/de-blasio-nypd-releasing-body-cam-footage-without-court-order-lawsuit/
https://nypost.com/2019/02/19/nypd-body-cam-footage-can-be-released-to-public-court/
https://nypost.com/2019/02/27/cops-appeal-decision-forcing-them-to-turn-over-bodycam-footage/
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Andrade, James $25.00  11/19 

Berardi, Joseph $30.00  03/20 

Broderick, Elizabeth  $25.00  4/20 

Cirillo, Michael $50.00  11/19 

Ferrara, Pete  $35.00  01/20 

Haley, Vinny  $30.00  03/19 

Harvey, Jerome $50.00  11/19 

Hoerter, Jeff  $20.00  03/20 

Jenkins, Anthony $100.00 11/19 

Johnson, Ted  $25.00  11/19 

King, Ron  $35.00  04/19 

Lahota, Joe  $20.00  01/20 

Leupp, Bobby  $20.00  09/19 

McGuinness, Jim $35.00  04/19 

Morrisroe, James $50.00  03/20 

Nash, Gordon  $20.00  09/19 

Saidel, Marc  $20,00  03/19 

Skuza, Donald  $10.00  03/19 

Sullivan, Edward $15.00  11/19 

Sullivan, Ray  $10.00  11/19 

Wales, John  $30.00  03/20 

Yudenfreund, David $25.00  12/19 

FOR YOUR HELP 
 

Thank you to all our members and associate  

members for your contributions.  The PBC 10-13 Club 

could not function without your continued support. 

BOOSTERS     

 

Get Well Wishes: 
 

Jim Mooney 
Vinny Haley 
Harry Morse 
Robert Klein 

 

DEATHS REPORTED 
 

LENNY DICRISTINO (CHARTER 
MEMBER FOP NY-3100)  

 

JOHN WALES, SON OF MEMBER 
JOHN R. WALES  

 

NEW MEMBER 
 

SUDI BEHAROVIC  
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GOLF SHIRT 

TEE SHIRT 

NYPD HAT 

NYPD PATCH 

CAR 

FLAG 

Golf Shirt & Hat Special 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

ONE SIZE, Adjustable 

$10.00  Official NYPD 

Approved Hat 

$3.00 Each.  All proceeds to  Charity 

$2.00 Each 

SPECIAL!!  

Golf Shirt and Hat $22.00, Tee Shirt and Hat $20.00 

$18.00 

 

 

$15.00 
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                              POLICE DEPT CITY OF NEW YORK - RETIRED 
    

          PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB    PO BOX 1511    BOYNTON BEACH, FL  33435 
 

     NEW MEMBERS                                                                                                  RENEWING MEMBERS                                                            

     ANNUAL DUES………$25                                                             ANNUAL DUES…$25 

    APPLICATION FEE + $ 5  

     TOTAL………………..$30 

  

    ………PLEASE MAIL TOTAL / DUES AND THIS FORM TO ABOVE ADDRESS…………… 

 
(PRINT) 

NAME____________________________________________D.O.B._____________PENSION#_________ 

                    (LAST)                             (FIRST)              (M.I.) 

 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________APT #__________ 

 

CITY____________________________STATE________ZIPCODE__________TEL#________________________ 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS________________________________________________CELL#_________________________ 

 

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________SPOUSE’S D.O.B.____________WED ANNIV_______________ 

 

APPOINTMENT DATE_______________RETIREMENT DATE_______________LAST  CM’D*____________ 

 

RANK__________LINE ORGANIZATIONS_________________________________________________________ 

 

PENSION TYPE  

(CHECK ONE) SERVICE_______LINE OF DUTY_______ORDINARY DISABILITY________VESTED________ 

 

 

DATE OF APPLICATION______________SIGNATURE_________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                            (APPLICANT) 

FOR NEW MEMBERS 

Police ID Verified by: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                  (Print)                                                           (Signature) 

______________________________________________________ 
NOTE:  If any of your information (address, phone number, email, etc.) changes, please 
fill out this application and return it to the above address so we can update our records. 
 
* ASSOCIATE MEMBERS:  List the Law Enforcement Agency from which you retired in the space  
provided for LAST CM’D      Provide a copy of your Police ID. 
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Judge rules confidential NYPD records will remain secret  
 

A Manhattan judge issued a ruling Tuesday barring the release of confidential police officer disci-
plinary records. The order is a major win for the Police Benevolent Association, the officers’ union, 
which sued Mayor Bill de Blasio, the city, the NYPD and NYPD Commissioner James O’Neill last 
year after a March 27, 2018, announcement from de Blasio that the city would begin publishing 
summaries of officers’ disciplinary records — with names redacted. 
 

Manhattan Supreme Court Justice Arthur Engeron’s Tuesday decision firmly sided with the PBA, 
saying that the city’s plan to release documents “simply and clearly flies in the face of the law.” 
Engeron added the proposal would “enable an agency to circumvent a host of statutory protections 
belonging to covered officers.” The Law Department said in a statement that they were 
“disappointed.” 
 

An NYPD spokesman said the department is reviewing its legal options. 
City Hall also lamented the decision, and said they would begin working to challenge the ruling 
through other avenues.  The PBA, meanwhile, celebrated the decision as a victory for justice. 

 
 
IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
 
NYPD GENERAL INFORMATION 646-610-5000 C.E.A.                         212-791-8292 
NYPD OPERATIONS DESK  646-610-5580          SOCIAL SECURITY  800-772-1213 
PENSION SECTION (ART 1)  212-693-5100 G.H.I.     800-358-5500 
PENSION SECTION (ART 2)  645-610-6824 BLUE CROSS   800-433-9592 
ID SECTION     646-610-5150 MEDICARE REMB   212-513-0470 
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   212-513-0470 MEDICARE ‘A’   800-433-9592 
PBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-349-7560 MEDICARE ‘B’   800-333-7586 
PBA RETIREE    877-977-3880 NYC HEALTH LINE   800-521-9574 
DEA OFFICE    212-587-1000 VA BENEFITS   800-827-1000 
DEA HEALTH BENEFITS   212-587-9120 SPRING 3100   646-610-5751 
SBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-226-2180 DO NOT CALL REGISTRY  888-382-1222 
L.B.A.      212-964-7500 AETNA MEDICARE PPO   888-267-2637 
 

9/19 

https://nypost.com/2019/03/12/judge-rules-confidential-nypd-records-will-remain-secret/
https://nypost.com/2018/04/11/police-union-fights-to-keep-cops-disciplinary-records-under-wraps/
https://nypost.com/2018/03/27/nypd-to-post-discipline-records-online-wont-reveal-names/
https://nypost.com/2018/03/27/nypd-to-post-discipline-records-online-wont-reveal-names/
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SHOW YOUR PB 10-13 CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD FOR A SPECIAL DISCOUNT! 

5/19 

5/19 

JetBlue apologizes for honoring cop killer in Black History Month display 
 

 

JetBlue paid tribute to a cop killer as part of its Black History Month tribute at JFK Airport’s Terminal 
5 — and was forced to apologize for the boondoggle. 
Joanne Chesimard, also known as Assata Shakur, was featured in the exhibit just past security for 
21 days before a flier noticed one of the bullet points describing her prominence in history. 
“Became the first woman to be placed on the FBI’s Most Wanted list after escaping to Cuba from 
prison where she was serving a life sentence for the 1973 murder of a police officer.” 
That police officer was New Jersey State Trooper Werner Foerster who was shot dead by Chesimard 
at a rest stop on the New Jersey Turnpike. 
Shakur was described on the poster as a civil rights activist and also read, “Many people believe 
Shakur to be a political champion who is innocent of the criminal accusation against her.” 
An airline spokesperson told the Post the poster was part of a “ready-made batch of posters celebrat-
ing Black History” bought from a third-party and “immediately” removed it last Thursday — the same 
day the image was tweeted out. 
The tweet read: “@JetBlue Rumor has it that you are celebrating Black History month at LGA by 
celebrating Assata Shakur? She is a convicted cop killer. Please tell me this is not true.” 
Any mention of the fugitive, who escaped prison in 1977 and took up political asylum in Cuba, often 
strikes a nerve with law enforcement. The photo in the airport had been circulating pro-cop websites 
since Monday. 
New Jersey PBA President Colonel Patrick J. Callahan said in a statement Thursday, “appreciate Jet 
Blue removing the portrait of Chesimard out of respect for the Foerster family, the men and women of 
the New Jersey State Police, and all of the men and women in law enforcement who made the ulti-
mate sacrifice in the line of duty.” 
She remains on the FBI’s Most Wanted list with a $2 million reward and is often brought up in U.S. 
political relations. 
Last year, President Donald Trump demanded the return of Shakur. 

https://nypost.com/2019/02/28/jetblue-apologizes-for-honoring-cop-killer-in-black-history-month-display/
mailto:%E2%80%9C@JetBlue


14  

 419 
3/19 

2/18 

3/19 

4/19 

4/19 6/19 
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11/19 

12/18 

11/19 

AD RATES for 1 year, 10 issues; Business card size ad—$50; 1/3 page ad—$75; 1/2 
page ad $150; full page ad $200.  MEETING SPONSOR $150.00  

(Includes business card size ad for 1 year) 

11/19 

1/20 
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Palm Beach County 10-13 Club 

PO Box 1511 

Boynton Beach, FL  33435 

TO: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIDELIS AD MORTEM— 

FAITHFUL UNTO DEATH) 


